



MAT Executive Council

Meeting Notes
Wednesday, February 7, 2007 - 2 pm to 4pm
District Support Center, Maricopa Room
Members Present:
Shirley Green
PVCC
Rose Smith
Rio

Mary Kaye Allen
CGCC
Kevin Bilder
Rio


Ron Slamka
CGCC
Zhara Dean
SCC


Shirley Henderson
MCC 
Gary Mandarino
DO

Sherri Basha
CGCC
John Snelling
EMCC


Ken Clarke
PVCC
Rose Smith
Rio
Call to Order:


Shirley G. called the meeting to order at 2:07 pm.

Meeting Notes Approved:


Sherri made a motion to approve the meeting notes of the January 10, 2007, meeting; it was seconded by Ken, and the motion passed unanimously.  Corrections made:  Date for next meeting.
Appointment of Cluster III Rep






MEC is in need of a Cluster III representative to the council.  Shirley G. asked that all council members provide names for individuals who might be able to serve on MEC as Cluster III rep.
MAT Initiative Ongoing Management/Maintenance





The Employee and Organizational Learning Team has volunteered to manage the four MAT initiatives that were identified during last years MEC Planning Meeting. E&OLT would assume this responsibility effective July 1, 2007.  Shirley G. asked for feedback.  The consensus was positive.
MAT Conference


Shirley G. thanked Kevin Builder for all of his “extra” work on the MAT conference.

Kevin handed out the draft conference announcement for MEC review.  Some changes are necessary under the Welcome area but in general, the announcement was well received.

Kevin passed around some possible options for conference mementos to be provided to participants.  The mementos will have “MAT” printed on them.  A vote was taken by show of hands to select the memento to be given away.   The majority voted for the clock.  Rose will prepare a requisition for the purchase of the mementos.


Judy asked that MEC unit reps help by soliciting door prizes from businesses near their colleges.  

A suggestion was made for Shirley G. to send out an announcement to Chancellor, VCs, Presidents, VPs, etc. stating that we would appreciate support from that level to encourage MAT employees to attend the annual conference.


Shirley G. has proposed that the MEC not conduct the Annual MEC meeting at the Annual Conference.  Discussion followed regarding whether the participant attendance will suffer if we do not have the annual meeting at the conference.  Shirley suggested that the annual meeting be held separately, including the Chancellor for the first 30 minutes for a dialogue to include questions and answers with other MAT business following.  The timeframe for the separate Annual All-MAT Meeting should be after graduation in May, and before June 30.

Zhara suggested that a survey be mailed to the MAT population requesting information regarding most favorable dates to conduct the conference.  
Dues Discussion

Jeanette was unable to attend the meeting but did have a conversation with Shirley about some ideas for building the membership.  Further discussion followed regarding developing a list of the areas for which the MAT dues are used.  A list would be especially useful when soliciting to, and marketing for new employees.



 

Professional Growth






Discussion ensued regarding whether or not round trip ground transportation between airports and hotels should be covered by professional growth funds.  Sherri suggested that MEC put a limit on the amount.  A limit of $50 was discussed.  Shirley G. suggested that Sherri go back to her committee and discuss the limit option with them.  This will be tabled until the next meeting for further discussion and resolution.

Sherri submitted the professional growth report to the council.  The report will be published on the MAT website.
MAT Website


Nick will be unveiling the new MAT website (???when???)
Women’s Leadership Group

Shirley Henderson mentioned that the WLG conference would be held in April.
Bylaws


The By-laws committee presented the second half (Articles VII to X) of the MEC By-laws document using a data projector. The council completed the review with much discussion and some modification.  The By-laws will be emailed to the entire MEC for further review and discussion.  It is planned to vote on adoption of the improved By-laws at the March meeting.


Lillian White:  MEC Project Mgr. Internship





Lillian met with Renee Young – PSA would like for the MEC to attend their annual conference in April.  It will be very useful to hearing about any issues that PSA is confronting that MAT may be able to help with.  Shirley will communicate with Renee to let her know that the MEC is willing to participate.
Standing Items:


Treasurer’s Report
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, March 7, 2007, 2 pm, in the Maricopa Room.

Adjournment:  Shirley adjourned the meeting at 4:03 pm


